
LINCOLN DIOCESAN GUILD 

ANNUAL MEETING 29
TH

 APRIL 2017 

HANDBELL WORKSHOP 

(Bailgate Methodist Church Lincoln) 

 

(For both absolute beginners and those with some experience) 

2pm – 3.45pm 

 

Depending on demand and available helpers we shall be offering the following 

opportunities to develop your handbell ringing skills either from scratch or building upon 

prior knowledge and experience. 

Absolute beginner.  The operation of ringing a handbell in change ringing fashion explaining 

how hand and back stroke is rung. Ringing rounds in a rhythmic fashion. Plain hunt with a 

coursing pair (e.g. on six 1-2 or 5-6). Introduce Plain Bob (if you’re very very good!) 

Plain Bob and beyond. Revising Plain Bob with plain courses and short touches. Introducing 

Double and Reverse Bob and St Clements. Also on demand exploration of Kent TB and 

Cambridge Surprise Minor, Stedman Doubles. 

Absolute beginners will be warmly welcomed. If you already have some experience of 

change ringing on handbells it would also be great to see you. You’ll be able to both help 

others and also explore new methods for yourself. We anticipate two groups in operation. 

It would assist if those who plan to attend contact Chris beforehand to let him know what 

you would like to ring. It is not essential to do so however. Chris can be contacted on 

crissharp@aol.com 

Thanks. 

 

Sue Faull, Robin Heppenstall, Chris Sharp 

 

 

 


